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Highlights in Jan/Feb 

• Monday, Jan 20  Martin Luther 
King Day of Service! 

• Friday, Jan 24 Jeremy Filsell Organ 
Recital, 7:30pm 

• Saturday, Jan 25 Chili Cookoff, 
5:30pm 

• Sunday, Jan 26 Annual Meeting, 
11am 

• Sunday, Feb 2 Choral Evensong, 
5pm 

• Sunday, Feb 23 Intergenerational 
Book Study, 11am 

• Sunday, Feb 23 Chamber Music 
Concert with Alan Murchie and 
Romie de Guise-Langlois, 4pm  

• Shrove Tuesday, Feb 25 Pancake 
Supper, 5:30pm 

• Ash Wed, Feb 26 7am, 12:10 & 
7pm services with Imposition of 
Ashes 

 

From the Rector’s Desk  

 
 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

As most of you know by now, St. James’s Assistant Rector, Charlotte LaForest, has been called to 
be the next rector of St. Andrew’s Episcopal Church in Longmeadow, Massachusetts. Charlotte’s 
last Sunday with us will be January 5. It has been a real pleasure to work with her, and I am 
happy to have made a new friend in ministry. While I will miss Charlotte’s collegiality, pastoral in-
sight, wonderful preaching, and programmatic skills, I am very excited for her to begin this new 
chapter in her life as a priest. This is a great opportunity for the whole LaForest family. St. 
Andrew’s has a great rectory for a family of five; Longmeadow is a shorter work-commute for Eric 
than West Hartford, and the community has very good schools for the 3 youngest LaForest 
scholars. St. Andrew’s will truly be blessed by their presence. 

While some of you may think that many Assistants/Associate Rectors have passed through our 
door and lives, I hope you understand that this is a real blessing to the Episcopal Church at large.  
As members of the St. James’s family, you have played a significant part in helping prepare the 
future, and now leaders, of the Church we love. All four of the Assistant Rectors who we have 
hired in the last 17 years are now the rectors of thriving and vibrant parishes – unfortunately not 
many parish families can say that. You, the people of St. James’s, are a gift to the whole Episcopal 
Church. 

Over the next few months I will be conducting a national search for the next Assistant Rector of 
St. James’s. I will keep you up to date as best I can and hope that all of you will be patient this 
winter and spring. I know that many of you will step up to cover those things that might 
otherwise fall through the cracks. Please let me know how you would like to be a part of this 
moment of transition and stage in the life of our beloved parish. 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 

 
After Church Events 
January/February 

Sunday, February 23 
Intergenerational Book 
Study, 11am 

 

 

Youth Events 
January/February 

Monday, January 20 
Martin Luther King Day of 
Service! 

Friday, January 31 
Saturday, February 1  
Youth Lock-in at St. James’s! 
(From 6:30pm Friday until 
9am Saturday) 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Do your homework early 
and invite a friend! 

D ear Beloved Community of St. James’s, 

It hardly seems possible that I could be composing a farewell letter when in so many 

ways it feels as though our time together was just getting started.  The year and a half I 

spent as your Assistant Rector was filled with so much joy at being a part of the vibrant 

community that is St. James’s.  I have loved being your pastor, lived out in moments ordinary and 

extraordinary, from conversations at the bakery or in a hospital room to conversations at 13,000 

feet above sea level in Ecuador, at Fourth Friday family night and at the Women of St. James’s. I 

have loved worshipping with you, whether in the stillness of the 8:00 service, the holy chaos of 

children in the 9:30 service, or on special occasions like the Blessing of the Animals and our parish 

picnics at Auerfarm.  I have loved working with the youth of this parish, playing silly games and 

having real conversations, exploring a new part of the world together and considering what it 

means to serve God there.  I have loved working beside you as we’ve served the community and 

had fun at Foodshare, Church by the Pond, and at our Fallfests, Strawberry Festivals and Car 

Washes.  

As surely as I have known that God called me here to be among you at St. James’s, I also know 

that God is calling me to a new ministry at St. Andrew’s.  As exciting as the new opportunity might 

be, it is, of course, mixed with sadness at the fact that I will have to leave this place.  I hope that 

you will continue to ask big questions about your faith and the world, will continue to search for 

the Holy in ordinary things, and will continue to be a community of love that supports one 

another through all of the ups and downs of life.  

I am so grateful for the ways you have supported and encouraged me during my time at St. 

James’s, and I hope you know that forming young clergy is an important part of your identity as a 

parish, as well as a gift you give not only to the diocese, but to the wider church as well.  I am 

certain that you will continue this important work with your next Assistant Rector.    

Please know that you will remain in my prayers.  I will always be grateful to each one of you.  You 

will always be an important part of the story of my ministry, and I will take so many things I have 

learned here from you into my next call.   

I’ll close my final letter to you with my favorite blessing that I have blessed you with many times: 

Life is short, and we do not have to much time to gladden the hearts of those who travel the way 

with us.  So be swift to love, make haste to be kind, and may the blessing of God almighty, Father, 

Son, and Holy Spirit be with you this day, and forever.  Amen. 

      With gratitude and love, 

 

 

 

 

 

From the Assistant Rector 
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From the Organist & Choirmaster 
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D ear Parishioners, 

Concerts at St James's will present two performances in January and February of 
2020, beginning with Jeremy Filsell, Director of Music and Organist at St Thomas 

Fifth Avenue, on Friday, January 24th at 7:30 p.m. The concert is presented free of 
charge, thanks in large part to the generous co-sponsorship of the Greater Hartford 
Chapter of the American Guild of Organists.  

Jeremy Filsell is an internationally renowned concert organist and pianist. Originally from 
the United Kingdom, Dr Filsell was organ scholar at Keble College, Oxford, assistant 
organist at Ely Cathedral, music tutor at Eton College, and a countertenor Lay Clerk at St 
George's Chapel, Windsor Castle. He has recorded extensively on both the organ and the 
piano, including the complete organ works of Marcel Dupré, the subject of Dr Filsell's 
Ph.D. thesis. In 2019, Dr Filsell succeeded Daniel Hyde as Organist and Director of Music 
at St Thomas Church Fifth Avenue. 

On Sunday, February 23rd, pianist Alan Murchie returns to present his third collaborative 
concert for our series. This time he will be joined by the formidable clarinetist Romie de 
Guise-Langlois, a frequent performer with the Chamber Music Society at Lincoln Center 
and a soloist with Orpheus Chamber Ensemble at Carnegie Hall. Hailed as "extraordinary" 
by The New York Times, Ms de Guise-Langlois has performed as a chamber musician at 
such notable venues as the Kennedy Center, the 92nd St Y, the Metropolitan Museum of 
Art, the Royale Conservatory, the Rivinia Festival, Wigmore Hall, and Concertgebouw. As 
an educator, Ms de Guise-Langlois has presented masterclasses through the United 
States, Europe and Asia and she is an educator with Musical Connections at Carnegie 
Hall. Tickets for this performance will be available at the door and are only $25 for adults 
and $15 for seniors and students.  

I hope you will join us for these wonderful concerts, presented on the heels of 
performances by the Vienna Boys Choir, VOCES8, and Christmas Angelicus. Invite your 
neighbors, friends and family, to enjoy great music in a great space.  

 

 Concerts at St. James’s  
 

Friday, January 24 
Jeremy Filsell  

Organ Recital, 7:30pm 
 

Sunday, February 23 
Alan Murchie, piano  

Romie de Guise-Langlois,  
clarinet 

Chamber Music Concert, 4pm 

Jubilate Deo! 
 

O be joyful in the  

Lord all ye lands;  

serve the Lord with  

gladness and come  

before his presence  

with a song.   
 

 Psalm 100:1 

Choral Evensong  
 Sunday, February 2 at 5pm 
Sung by the St. James’s Choir  



St. James’s Center for Family Ministries 

KFC (Kids for Christ) 

Sundays at 9:30 

Young children age  3 

through elementary school 

are welcome to gather in the 

narthex (main foyer) for 

Sunday School. They return  

during the Peace. 

 

Rhythms of Grace 

A different kind of worship 

for children and families 

set in the Anglican 

Tradition!  Our next 

services will be held on 

Sunday, March 8 at 4pm 

with Priscilla Hooper. 
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A S we head into 2020, I am 
excited by all the energy at St. 
James’s. We have some great 

Sunday school lessons planned for all 
ages from preschool through adulthood. 
I hope and pray that most of you will 
take advantage of these opportunities 
for you and your children. We will be 
continuing with some Old Testament 
lessons in January. We began Old 
Testament lessons before Advent, and I 
am excited that I have found a great 
resource of online stories that really 
grab the children’s attention from the 
youngest to the oldest. This resource 
really makes the stories come to life and 
then, fingers crossed, they might 
remember the stories after class. 
 
As I have said before, I see my job as the 
Director of Family Ministries as twofold: 
First, I see my job as helping the 
children of this parish develop their 
spiritual lives. This involves helping 
them to have some useful tools in their 
spiritual toolbox. Included in these 
toolboxes are things like the Lord’s 
Prayer, knowing how to say a prayer of 
thanksgiving and forgiveness.  
 
The second part of my job is the 
education part. I try to teach the 
children the basic stories of the Bible, so 
that when they see these themes in 
literature, they will recognize them. 
That is where you parents and 
grandparents come in. For instance, if 
you are reading that wonderful tale of 
The Velveteen Rabbit with your child, 
use that as an opportunity to discuss 
what it means to be really loved by your 
creator. If you are watching a film with a 
biblical reference in it, explore it! While 
watching Spiderman with a bunch of 
middle school students, one student 
shared that when Spiderman was 
tempted by the Green Lantern it was 
just like when Jesus was tempted in the 
wilderness! Help your children to make 
these connections with the Bible and 
modern stories, which will help them to 
see the relevance of the Bible in their 
lives and help them to be better 
students. 

So in these weeks of thinking about New 
Year’s resolutions, I would like to 
suggest one to consider: As parents, 
let’s try to help our children to build up 
those “Spiritual Toolboxes.” Let’s work 
with them to grow to be spiritually 
mature young people who have a basic 
knowledge of Bible stories. How can 
that be done? One way is to come to 
church and Sunday school with your 
children. Then, to go home and talk with 
them about what you learned. Make 
church a priority for you and your 
children. You will be glad you did. 
 
              Your sister in Christ, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
FYI – On Sunday, February 23, we will 
have an Intergenerational Book Study 
after church. We will be reading local 
author, Matthew Dicks’ book, “Memoirs 
of an Imaginary Friend.” Copies of the 
book will be available for purchase in 
the parish office.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Nurturing your children’s 
spiritual life from birth 

through high school 
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Treasurer’s Report—November 2019 

Current Position: For the first eleven 

months of 2019 the Church’s finances 

were positive vis a vis the budget. Total 

Income for that period was $2,583 

more than the budgeted amount and 

expenses for that period were $17,813 

less than the budgeted amounts. As a 

result, the Church’s net financial 

position at the end of November, 2019 

was a positive variance to budget of 

$20,396.  

Income & Expense Summary: 

Income:  For the period January through November, 2019, Regular Contributions 

(Current and Prior Year Pledges, Seasonal and Unspecified Offerings) were $6,703 

more than the total of these four budgeted income sources. Current Year Pledges 

were $10,456 ahead of budget. However, income from outside groups using the 

Parish Facilities was $4,164 less than budget. Special Contributions were $3,482 

under budget whereas Special Fundraising was $3,521 ahead of the budgeted 

amount. 
 

Expense: Major contributors to the January – November results were the 

following: Property:  Total Property expenses for the period were $2,697 less than 

budget. Utility expenses (Electricity, Gas and Water) were under budget by a total 

of $1,769. The remaining Property categories were under budget by the total 

amount of $929. Personnel:  Personnel expenses were  $9,831 under budget for 

the eleven months primarily due to the timing difference between budget and 

payment of Lay Life & Health Insurance expense ($3,058) and as a result of the one

-time refund of certain Federal employment taxes ($6,233). Of  the remaining 

expense categories, eight were under budget and two were over, the net amount 

being  $5,283 under budget.  

 

  

  WARRANT 
 

 St. James’s  
Episcopal Church 

will hold its 

Annual Meeting  

after the 9:30  

service on 
 

Sunday,  

January 26 

in the year 2020 
 

 

 

All parishioners are 

asked to attend 

Category YTD 
Actual 

YTD 
Budget 

YTD 
Variance 

Total 
Annual Budget 

Income (+) $741,600 $739,017 $2,583 
Over Budget 

$816,400 
  

Expense (-) $729,861 $747,674 $17,813 
Under Budget 

$821,700 

Net $11,739 $8,657 $20,396 
Positive 

Variance to 
Budget 

-5,300 
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Mission Food Pantry Ongoing Needs 
 

 

T HE WH Food Pantry is in most need of the following 

items: Canned fruit/applesauce, canned tuna, cold 

cereal, peanut butter, rice, pasta and sauce. Please 

bring your donations to the church and place them at any 

of the entrances to the building.  Remember to check 

expiration dates!   

A NNOUNCING St. James’s tenth annual parish-wide day of 
service in honor of Martin Luther King, Jr., on Monday, 
January 20. Please join us as we come together to serve 

the greater Hartford community on this important federal 
holiday. Outreach opportunities are currently being arranged and  
details will be posted in the bulletins and in the weekly emails.   
 

I MAGINE living without heat or electricity year-round 

because you couldn’t afford this basic necessity.  For 

families living close to the margin of self-sufficiency, a 

medical bill, a cold spell or other unexpected expense can 

mean the difference between paying a heating or utility bill 

and meeting other basic needs such as groceries and rent. 
 

Operation Fuel is a private, nonprofit organization that 

provides emergency energy assistance to state residents who 

cannot pay their utility bills and do not qualify for government 

assistance, or have exhausted their benefits and have 

nowhere else to turn. 
 

One in five Connecticut households cannot afford energy, but 

the other four can change that!  You can be part of the 

change; give the gift of heat and light.  Please make your 

check payable to St. James’s Church, with the notation 

“Operation Fuel” on the memo line.  Thank you for your warm

-hearted response to this much appreciated mission project. 

Operation Fuel 2020 
January and February  

Outreach Thank You! 
 

 

A  BIG thank you to all who participated in the many 

mission projects and fundraising events that went on 

during the Advent season!  The Stocking Stuffer event 

brought in 220 bags filled with warm men’s boot socks and 

toiletries which were delivered to the men at the Open Hearth 

shelter; the Angel Tree project was another huge success as all 

tags and wings were taken and gifts were delivered to the 

Hartford Seminary for children and families (see below); toys 

from our toy collection were delivered to Grace Episcopal 

Church in Hartford for families in need; and the poinsettia plant 

sale was a sold-out success in support of the St. James’s Feeding 

Program.  Thank you for your help and generosity! 

Did You Know?  
St. James’s by the Numbers 
 

 

• 52 Board Games 

• 35 Arts & Crafts Sets 

• 23 Books 

• 18 Sets of Building Blocks 

• 16 Dolls, Action Figures  

    & Stuffed Animals 

• 15 Cars and Trucks 

• 11 Puzzles 

• 6 Dress Up Clothes 

• 6 Gift Certificates 

• 6 Toddler Toys 

• 5 Play Doh Sets 

• 5 Basketballs & Hoop Sets 

• 3 Soccer Balls 

• 2 Footballs 

• 1 T-Ball Set 

• 1 Magnetic Dart Set 

• 205 children in the Hartford area whose holiday will be a bit 

brighter this year, because of you.  This year’s Angel Tree 

mission partnered with the Hartford Seminary and Hartford 

Social Services to provide gifts to children in surrounding 

neighborhoods who would otherwise have gone without.  

Thank you for your overwhelming generosity and Christmas 

spirit! 



Celtic Worship at St. John’s 
Sundays, January 5 and February 2 

E XPERIENCE worship in the Celtic tradition every first 

Sunday of the month from October through June at 

4:30pm at St. John’s Church in West Hartford.  Chant, 

silence, prayer, and music from around the world are 

incorporated into the service.  A beautiful way to worship on a 

Sunday afternoon. All are welcome! 
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Around the Parish 
Men’s Discussion Group 
Second and Fourth Saturdays 

A LL men of the parish and guests are invited to a 

discussion group on Saturdays, January 11 and 25; 

February 8 and 22 beginning at 8:00am in the parish 

room.  Various religious topics are presented and refreshments 

are provided.  

Intergenerational Book Study 
Sunday, February 23 at 11am 

J OIN us for a book study 

on Matthew Dicks’  

“Memoirs of an 

Imaginary Friend.” A story of 

“triumph, courage, and 

imagination that touches on 

the truths of life, love, and 

friendship.” This is a book 

study for all ages so invite 

your older children to read 

the book and join the 

discussion. We’ll meet on 

Sunday, February 23 after the 

9:30 service in the parish 

room for a discussion and to 

share our thoughts. Books will 

be available for purchase in 

the parish office. Also available at Barnes & Noble Bookstores 

and Amazon.com. 



Doreen Davis 

October 21, 2019 
 

November 24 

Max Kristopher Ware 

Son of Kristopher and Kaitlyn Ware 
 

 

 

Deaths Transfers Out 

Grace Crooks 

November 6, 2019 to  

Trinity Episcopal Church 

Hartford, CT 
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Holiday Parish Office Closings 

T HE parish office will be closed Monday, January 20 

for the Martin Luther King, Jr. holiday, and Monday, 

February 17 for President’s Day. 

Registry and Readings 

Sunday Lectionary 
 

The Holy Name, January 1 

Numbers 6:22-27; Galatians 4:4-7 

or Philippians 2:5-11; Luke 2:15-21; Psalm 8 
 

Second Sunday after Christmas, January 5 

Jeremiah 31:7-14; Ephesians 1:3-6,15-19a 

Matthew 2:13-15,19-23 or Luke 2:41-52 

or Matthew 2:1-12; Psalm 84 or 84:1-8 
 

The Baptism of Our Lord, January 12 

Isaiah 42:1-9; Acts 10:34-43; Matthew 3:13-17 

Psalm 29  
 

Second Sunday after the Epiphany, January 19 

Isaiah 49:1-7; 1 Corinthians 1:1-9 

John 1:29-42; Psalm 40:1-12 
 

Third Sunday after the Epiphany, January 26 

Isaiah 9:1-4; 1 Corinthians 1:10-18 

Matthew 4:12-23; Psalm 27:1, 5-13 
 

Presentation of Jesus in the Temple, February 2 

Malachi 3:1-4; Hebrews 2:14-18 

Luke 2:22-40; Psalm 84 or Psalm 24:7-10 
 

Fifth Sunday after the Epiphany, February 9 

Isaiah 58:1-9a, [9b-12]; 1 Corinthians 2:1-12, [13-16] 

Matthew 5:13-20; Psalm 112:1-9, (10) 
 

Sixth Sunday after the Epiphany, February 16 

Deuteronomy 30:15-20 or Sirach 15:15-20 

1 Corinthians 3:1-9; Matthew 5:21-37; Psalm 119:1-8 

 

Last Sunday after the Epiphany, February 23 

Exodus 24:12-18; 2 Peter 1:16-21 

Matthew 17:1-9; Psalm 2 or Psalm 99 
 

Ash Wednesday, February 26 

Joel 2:1-2,12-17; or Isaiah 58:1-12 

2 Corinthians 5:20b-6:10; Matthew 6:1-6,16-21 

Psalm 103 or 103:8-14 

Baptisms 

Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper 
February 25 at 5:30pm 

W E will once again usher in the season of Lent with 

lots of pancakes and syrup on Shrove Tuesday, 

February 25 at 5:30pm in the parish hall! Beverage 

and other food items will also be provided. Just bring your 

appetite and a friend!  

Ash Wednesday Services 
February 26 

7am  Holy Eucharist with the Imposition of 

Ashes in the chapel followed by breakfast 

in the parish room. 
 

12:10 & 7pm  Holy Eucharist with the 

Imposition of Ashes in the church. 
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Those in our parish family 

Jeffrey, Greg, Elsa, Michael, Margaret & Richard, Ruth, 

Walter, Frank, Elly, Tom, Chuck, David, Sue, Will, Meg, Ed, 

Tom, David, Nancy, Chris & Louise. 
 

Those in our extended parish family  

Maria, Kevin, Mary Ann, Jenifer, Nancy, Jeff, Carol, 

Christina, Jean, Jeff, Karen, David, Patricia, Quinn, Joanie, 

Teresa, Alvin, Karen, Audra, Parker & Cynthia, Ann, Kara, 

Patricia, Carrie, John & Rita, Barbara & Family, Tavern, 

Mohan, Larry, Barbara, Hudson, Dave, Charlene, Pierre, 

Guy, Stephen, Clark, Sydney, Clare, Leo, Ann, Kayleigh, 

Cathleen, Denise, Javier, Susan & Gordon, Kristine & Noel. 
 

Those Serving in the Military: 

Andrew Clark, Andrew Huntsman, Ed Vera, and  

Justin Hagemann. 

Parish Prayer List 

Parish Birthdays 
Children and Youth 

 

Women Of St. James’s 
January/February Programs 

Tuesday, January 7 
Kimberly Parsons-Whitaker, Associate Director 

CT Main Street Center 

Building Dynamic Communities 
 

Tuesday, January 14 
Silent Auction with Eleanor Brazell 

Business Meeting 
 

Tuesday, January 21 
Ting Luo, Owner, Green Tea House 

The History of Tea 
 

Tuesday, January 28 
Briann Greenfield, PhD., Executive Director 

Harriet Beecher Stowe House 

Why Harriet Beecher Stowe Matters Today 
 

Tuesday, February 4 
Vaughn Mauren, Organist & Choirmaster 

St. James’s Episcopal Church 

English Anthem 
 

Tuesday, February 11 
Tracy Flater, Executive Director, Playhouse on Park 

News from the Playhouse on Park 
 

Tuesday, February 18 
Lauren Amendola, Executive Director, Arthritis Foundation 

Resources to Live Yes! With Arthritis 
 

Tuesday, February 25 
The Rev. Robert C. Hooper, III, Rector, St. James’s Episcopal Church 

Shrove Tuesday Thoughts from the Rector 
 

 

JANUARY 

Wilder Dempsey, 7 

Charlotte Willson, 6 

Lucy Adams, 9 

Matthew Barrows, 9 

Ollie Tewksbury, 10 

Andie Mascolo, 23 

Kate Healy, 25 

Harry Keating, 26 

Ben Dollar, 27 

Josephine Mozingo, 27 

FEBRUARY 

Francesca Galante, 1 

Ali Colburn, 3 

Lauren Howland, 4 

James O’Sullivan, 4 

Billy Teed, 4 

Carol Conca, 5 

Virginia Collin, 7 

Danielle DiGiacomo, 16 

Kallie Guerraz, 16 

Lauren Marceau, 18 

Harriet Busse, 19 

Makenzie Gallagher, 20 

Nate Meyer, 21 

Elizabeth O’Sullivan, 22 

Jessalyn Kirsch, 23 

Gwendolyn Wills, 23 

Aida Messinger, 25 

Olivia Shuey, 26 

Christmas Cards for SCI 

A REMINDER to hold onto your Christmas cards after you 

are finished enjoying them! Bring them to the parish 

office anytime during the week. We’ll cut them up for 

enclosure cards for packages sent to the seamen and they will 

get to enjoy them as well.                                                                          

    Fran Cobb 
 
 

A  BIG thank you to all who contributed to this fall’s UTO 

Ingathering held on Sunday, November 17. Your gifts 

totaled $681.00 and will go a long way in helping those 

in need around the world.  

United Thank Offering 
Thank You! 



January/February 2020 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 

 

 

 

  1 Happy New Year 

No Meetings or 

Programs 

2 

7:00 AM AA Group - 

DR 

7:00 AM Morning 

Prayer 

10:00 AM AA Group 

- DR 

3 

7:00 AM 

Morning 

Prayer 

4/1 

8:00 PM AA 

Group—DR 

9:00 AM Youth 

Lock in Ends 

with Breakfast 

 

5/2 

8:00 AM Holy Eucharist Rite II—Chapel 

8:35 AM 200 Identical Sandwiches 

9:30 AM Kids for Christ (KFC) - PH 

9:30 AM HE & Sacrament of Healing—Church 

11:00 AM Coffee Hour—PH 

5:00 PM Choral Evensong—Church 

  

6/3 

7:00 AM Morning 

Prayer 

10:00 AM AA Group - 

DR 

11:30 AM Serve for 

Loaves and Fishes 

6:30 PM EFM—PR 

7/4 

7:00 AM AA Group - DR 

7:00 AM Morning Prayer 

12:15 PM WOSJ 

Luncheon—DR 

8/5 

7:00 AM Holy 

Eucharist/Breakfast 

5:00 PM Junior 

Choristers 

5:15 PM Treble 

Choristers 

6:30 PM Choir 

Dinner—DR 

7:00 PM Adult 

Choir 

9/6 

7:00 AM AA Group - 

DR 

7:00 AM Morning 

Prayer 

10:00 AM AA Group 

- DR 

10/7 

7:00 AM 

Morning 

Prayer 

 

Vestry Retreat 

11/8 

8:00 AM Men's 

Discussion 

Group - PR 

8:00 PM AA 

Group—DR 

 

Vestry Retreat 

12/9 

8:00 AM Holy Eucharist Rite II—Chapel 

8:30 AM Prepare for Loaves and Fishes 

9:30 AM Kids for Christ (KFC) - PH 

9:30 AM HE & Sacrament of Healing—Church 

9:30 AM HE w/Baptism & Sac. of Healing—

Church 

11:00 AM 200 Identical Sandwiches 

11:00 AM Coffee Hour —PH  

 

13/10 

7:00 AM Morning 

Prayer 

10:00 AM AA Group - 

DR 

6:30 PM EFM—PR 

7:00 PM Endowment 

Committee—Library 

 

14/11 

7:00 AM AA Group - DR 

7:00 AM Morning Prayer 

12:15 PM WOSJ 

Luncheon—DR 

7:00 PM Samaritans 

Group—PR 

7:00 PM Audubon 

Society—PH 

 

 

15/12 

7:00 AM Holy 

Eucharist/Breakfast 

11:15 AM Holy 

Eucharist—

McAuley 

5:00 PM Junior 

Choristers 

5:15 PM Treble 

Choristers 

6:30 PM Choir 

Dinner—DR 

7:00 PM Adult 

Choir 

16/13 

7:00 AM AA Group - 

DR 

7:00 AM Morning 

Prayer 

10:00 AM AA Group 

- DR 

10:00 AM 

FOODSHARE 

17/14 

7:00 AM 

Morning 

Prayer 

 

18/15 

8:00 PM AA 

Group - DR 

19/16 

8:00 AM Holy Eucharist Rite II—Chapel 

8:30 AM Prepare for South Park Inn 

9:30 AM Kids for Christ (KFC) - PH 

9:30 AM HE w/Sacrament of Healing—Church 

9:30 AM HE w/Baptism & Sac. of Healing—

Church 

11:00 AM Coffee Hour—PH 

11:00 AM 200 Identical Sandwiches 

 

20/17 Parish Office 

Closed 

7:00 AM Morning 

Prayer 

9:00 AM Martin 

Luther King Day of 

Service 

10:00 AM AA Group - 

DR 

6:30 PM EFM—PR 

 

21/18 

7:00 AM AA Group - DR 

7:00 AM Morning Prayer 

12:15 PM WOSJ 

Luncheon—DR 

7:00 PM Vestry 

Meeting—PR 

 

22/19 

7:00 AM Holy 

Eucharist/Breakfast 

5:00 PM Junior 

Choristers 

5:15 PM Treble 

Choristers 

6:30 PM Choir 

Dinner—DR 

7:00 PM Adult 

Choir  

23/20 

7:00 AM AA Group - 

DR 

7:00 AM Morning 

Prayer 

10:00 AM AA Group 

- DR 

10:00 AM 

FOODSHARE 

 

 

24/21 

7:00 AM 

Morning 

Prayer 

7:30 PM  

Jeremy Filsell 

Organ Recital 

 

 

25/22 

No AA 

8:00 AM Men's 

Discussion 

Group - PR 

5:30 PM Chili 

Cookoff—PH 

26/23 

8:00 AM Holy Eucharist Rite II—Chapel 

9:30 AM Kids for Christ (KFC) - PH 

9:30 AM HE w/Sacrament of Healing—Church 

11:00 AM Annual Meeting—Church 

11:00 AM Intergenerational Book Study—PR 

11:00 AM Coffee Hour—PH 

4:00 PM Chamber Music Concert—Church 

 

27/24 

7:00 AM Morning 

Prayer 

10:00 AM AA Group - 

DR 

6:30 PM EFM—PR 

 

  

28/25 

7:00 AM AA Group - DR 

7:00 AM Morning Prayer 

12:15 PM WOSJ 

Luncheon—DR 

5:30 PM Shrove Tuesday 

Pancake Supper—PH 

29/26 Ash Wed 

7:00 AM Holy 

Eucharist/Breakfast 

7:00 AM HE w/ 

Imposition of Ashes 

12:10 PM HE w/ 

Imposition of Ashes 

5:00 PM Junior 

Choristers 

5:15 PM Treble 

Choristers 

6:00 PM Full Choir 

rehearsal 

6:30 PM Choir 

Dinner—DR 

7:00 PM Adult 

Choir  

7:00 PM HE w/

Imposition of Ashes 

 

30/27 

7:00 AM AA Group - 

DR 

7:00 AM Morning 

Prayer 

10:00 AM AA Group 

- DR 

 

31/28 

7:00 AM 

Morning 

Prayer 

6:30 PM Youth 

Lock in at St. 

James’s 

29 

8:00 PM AA 

Group - DR 



 
 

The Reverend Robert C. Hooper, III     Rector  
The Reverend Charlotte H. LaForest  Assistant Rector  
The Reverend Canon Douglas T. Cooke   Priest Associate   
The Reverend Barry W. Miller    Priest Associate 
The Reverend Nancy Miller    Priest Associate   
The Reverend Canon John L.C. Mitman   Priest Associate 
The Reverend Dr. Borden W. Painter   Priest Associate   
The Reverend Elsa P. Walberg    Priest Associate 
The Reverend Terry M. Wysong    Priest Associate 
 

 
 

Cheryl C. Batter  Administrator 

Heidi Cotter  Financial Secretary 

Leon Fraser  Sexton 

Priscilla Hooper  Director of Family Ministries 

Vaughn Mauren  Organist & Choirmaster 

The Clergy 

 

The Staff 

The Vestry 

Claire Burnett  Senior Warden 

David Dynowski  Junior Warden 

Kimberly Lytle  Clerk 

Harry Meyer  Treasurer 

 

Term Ending 2020 

Bob Burnett, Rob Duncan 

Matt Schott, Meredith Willson 

Term Ending 2021 

Bruce Adams, Amy Messinger 

Thomas Rouse, Judith Stahl 

Term Ending 2022 

Jane Good, Greg Jacobs 

Chris Keesling, Kerri Raissian 

St. James’s Episcopal Church 

19 Walden Street 

West Hartford, CT  06107 
 

Phone: 860-521-9620 

Fax: 860-521-5756 

E-mail: info@stjameswh.org 

Website: www.stjameswh.org 
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Volunteer Staff 

David Thomas  Facilities Manager 

Michael Sherrill  Assistant Treasurer 

Richard M. Wenner Assistant Treasurer 


